
 

DRAFT 

MEMORANDUM 

TO: Susie Murray, Senior Planner, City of Santa Rosa 

FROM: Steve Ring and David Ford, Managing Principals 

DATE: September 9, 2018 

RE: 2028 Piner Road, Santa Rosa, CA  APN 036-011-053 
Regarding Air Quality Impact 

  

  

The purpose of this memo is to demonstrate that our project as proposed satisfies the requirements of 
the CEQA Guidelines § 15332 (d), regarding Air Quality and that the Project could be determined to be 
categorically exempt from CEQA pursuant to Categorical Exemption No. 32, the Infill Exemption.  In 
support of our findings we are using information and data from the “Bay Area Air Quality Management 
District-CEQA Guidelines, May 2017” and “Santa Rosa Climate Action Plan, June 5, 2012”. 

The Bay Area Air Quality Management District CEQA Air Quality Guidelines were developed to assist 
lead agencies in evaluating air quality impacts for projects and plans in the San Francisco Bay Area Air 
Basin. The guidelines were updated in 2010 to include guidance on assessing greenhouse gas and 
climate change impacts as required under CEQA Section 15183.5(b) and to establish thresholds of 
significance for impacts related to greenhouse gas emissions. These thresholds can be used to assess 
plan-level and project-level impacts and allow a lead agency to determine that a project’s impact on 
GHG emissions is less than significant if it is in compliance with a Qualified Greenhouse Gas Reduction 
Strategy. The Santa Rosa Climate Action Plan (CAP; Plan) meets the programmatic threshold of the 
BAAQMD guidelines. 

Using the BAAQMD table 3-1 as a reference below, utilizing the applicable Land Use Type for 
Congregate Care shows we are below the Threshold of Significance regarding Green House Gas and 
Construction-Related Screening Size.  The applicant is proposing a 92 dwelling unit (“du”) Project, thus 
below the Threshold of Significance for Operational Related Criteria Air Pollutant 
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Stationary Internal Combustion Engine Exemption. 
 
Per Regulation 9 of the Bay Area Quality Management District, the proposed stationary internal 
combustion engine proposed is a Emergency standby engine with a output rate over 50 brake 
horsepower, as outlined in 9-8-110.5.  Per the regulation, the engine is not considered regulated by the 
BAQMD nor a significant contributor of air pollutant.    
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The construction of a new building with current building codes in California, requires our project to be in 
compliance with all Title 24 and Part 11 CALGreen Energy policies and regulations providing a building 
that does not produce Significant Air Quality issues.  In addition, we have attached Santa Rosa Climate 
Action Plan Appendix E, for your review. 

Utilizing the Santa Rosa Climate Action Plan, we have attached below APPENDIX E: CAP NEW 
DEVELOPMENT CHECKLIST.  
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